

Федеральное государственное бюджетное образовательное учреждение высшего образования «Донской государственный технический университет»

ЗАДАНИЯ ЗАКЛЮЧИТЕЛЬНОГО ЭТАПА ОЛИМПИАДЫ «Я – БАКАЛАВР» ДЛЯ ОБУЧАЮЩИХСЯ 5-11 КЛАССОВ 2023/2024 учебный год

ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

КЛАСС 7

ШИФР 61-7-4124

Listening.

Task 1. Listen to the radio programme A 24/7 society about four night workers: Jerry, Jackie, Doreen and Dan. Complete the chart. Listen again and check the answers.

A	Place of	What hours does he/she work?	Why working nights?	Problems
night worker	BM W	12 hours+	Robots do	caroful be tween
6	car 1.55	at night, 20	most of the	1 2 25
(5	factory	4 times a week	is better 28.	lam and Sam
Spirite 1	Hairdresse		Lots of people	People tall
	+	on Frinday	(a m 4	the hairdryer
Total S	Bank	From Sunday, to Wednesday, from 10pm.	The work is, more relaxed, the customers are not in a	look after your health, after
		to fam. 28. Let From midnight to	For the	It's difficult to see friends and
1-1	1.58.	6 am., somet		his girl friend, And it's difficult
		during the	d	bay working to
		day 28.	ı	right working
		A	308.	20.

Circle the correct letter.
1. She this week because she is sick. A doesn't work Bisn't working C is working
2. It's very cold today. Why you only a T-shirt? (A) are wearing B do wear C don't wear
3. Joseph with his wife and children. A lives B live C is living
4. In Latin America, the south hotter than the north. (A) isn't B isn't being C not be
5. Do you a camera? Ahave B have got C 've
6. Vegetarians meat. A are eating B eats Cdon't eat
7. Are you going out tonight? A Yes, I am. B Yes, going. C Yes, I do.
8. Australia a big population. A don't have B have not Chasn't got
9. Does he smoke? A No, he does. B Yes, do. CYes, he does.
10 He a shower, he can't come to the phone. (A) 's having B hasn't got C has
Complete the sentences with the Past Simple or Past Continuous form of the verbs in brackets.
Example: I (not speak) didn't speak to my neighbours until they (introduce) introduced themselves.
11. He (make) was lunch before I (arrive) arrived
12. She (have) was having a shower when I (ring) rang her. 13. He (not live) didn't live there when I (meet) met him.
13.He (not live) <u>ara with the there when I (meet) we or min.</u>

Grammar

14.It (rain) was vain so they (not want) didn't want to take the dog for a walk. 15.My boss (wait) was waiting in my office when I (get) got to work two hours late. Vocabulary Complete the conversation with the words in the box.
a lot of, any (x2), anything, everyone, many, much, some, something, nothing
A How (16) Many people are coming to the party? Many B Well, there are (17) a lot of my friends from work – about twenty-five. A Have we got (18) any the for them to drink? B There's (19) come wine and beer in the fridge. A That isn't enough. I'll go to the supermarket. Have you got (20) any money? B Have a look in my purse. A There's (21) hothin in your purse! I'll use my credit card. Do we need (22) and bags of crisps? B No, we don't. There are twelve bags in the cupboard. A OK, I'll go to the supermarket now. B I've just remembered (23) some this (24) there on is arriving at 6.00 so you need to hurry up! You haven't got (25) much time.
Quiz Choose the right answer.
 What is the official name of Great Britain? the United Kingdom England the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland What is the capital of Wales? Belfast Cardiff Oxford

3. What is the symbol of Scotland?a) The roseb) The daffodil6) The thistle	
4. What river is London on?a) the Severnb) the Thamesc) the Avon	
5. Where is Nelson's Column? a) in Parliament Square b) in Piccadilly Circus c) in Trafalgar Square	
6. How do Londoners call the underground? a) the Tube b) the Tunnel c) the Metro	
7. What is the currency (деньги) of Great Britain? a) dollars b) euros c) pounds	+
8. Big Ben is the nick name of a) Clock b) Tower c) Bell	
9. What colour is the taxi in London? a) red b) yellow c) black	
10. What is the national drink in Britain? a) coffee b) tea c) juice	
100	

Reading Read the text

A SOUND MIND IN A SOUND BODY.

This story is about a man who lives in Northern Ireland. His name is Roley McIntyre. Roley McIntyre was big — he was very big. He weighed272 kilograms. For lunch Roley ate ten pieces of bacon, four eggs, ten potatoes, and fried vegetables. For dinner he ate meat and more potatoes, and after dinner he always ate desserts. Before he went to bed, he had a few sandwiches and some cake. Roley couldn't drive a regular car because he was too big. He couldn't fit in the front seat. Roley had a special car, which had no front seat. Roley drove his car from the back seat.

One day Roley went to the doctor. The doctor said, "Mr. McIntyre, you have a special car. Now you need to buy a special coffin — a coffin for a very big man. You to going vou're weight, or lose to have Roley went on a diet. He started eating healthy food. For breakfast he ate cereal with nonfat milk. For lunch he ate baked beans on toast. For dinner he ate fish and vegetables. He stopped eating fried food and sweets. He also started taking regular and rode morning every went jogging He exercises. After Roley began to lose weight he met a pretty woman. Her name was Josephine. Josephine told Roley not to stop his diet. Roley listened to her and continued to lose weight. In 18 months he lost182 kilograms.

Two years after Roley had started his diet, he and Josephine got married. They are very happy together and lead a very active life: play volleyball, swim and travel.

Задания к тексту.

Exercise 1. Complete the table with the words below.

bacon, cereal with nonfat milk, vegetables, eggs, fish, potatoes, baked beans on toast, fried food, meat, desserts, sandwiches, cake, sweets.

a) What did Roley eat when he was big? b) What did Roley eat when he was on a diet? A) Bacon eags potatoes fried food, sweets, meat, desserts, sandwigges, cake.

B) Ce real, with nonfat milk baked beans on toast. Exercise 2. Complete the summary below. 272 kilograms. Roley couldn't Roley McIntyre was very big. He (1) weighed fit into the front (2) Seat. a usual car because he couldn't seat. the (3) from car drive his could He

Roley's doctor said that he had to (4) lose weight, or he was going to (5) die.
Roley went on a (6) diet. He also started doing (7) exercises.
Then he met a pretty (8) wo main. She told Roley not to (9) stop his diet.
Then he met a pretty (8) working (10) act ways jed
Two years later Roley and Josephine (10) got marvied
to a to a to a substant learns
Exercise 3. Complete the sentences with the information you've learnt.
1. Roley McIntyre lived in 100 wer 1 1 Ve 1014.
1. Roley McIntyre lived in Northern I reland. 2. He was big because he ate too much.
2. He was big because he ate too much. 3. Roley couldn't drive usual car because he couldn't fit in the front seat.
4. Roley needed to buy a special coffin because he was too big for an ordinan. 5. To lose his weight Roley needed to start eating go on a diet and do exercises. 6. 18 months after he had started his diet Roley's weight was much smaller.
5. To lose his weight Roley needed to start eating go on a diet and do
6. 18 months after he had started his diet Roley's weight was much smaller.
-/
Exercise 4. Answer the following questions.
1. What nationality is Roley? He is trish.
2. What did he eat before going to bed? The die a lew sandones and cake.
3 How did Roley drive the car? He drove his car Trom the Back Seal.
4. Why did he go on a diet? Because the doctor told him that he
4. Why did he go on a diet? Be cause the doctor told him that he was going to die soon. 5. What did Roley do regularly to lose the weight? He started taking regular
Exercises. 6. Who supported him in his decision to live a healthy lifestyle? A pretty wo man
6. Who supported him in his decision to live a healthy lifestyle? A pretty wo man that he had met. 7. How long did it take him to lose182 kilograms? It took him (8 months)
7. How long that it take min to rest
n (117)
n=(19)

Picture story
Write the story using the prompts for each picture.

The French Burglar



	Paris,
ĺ	This true story happened in <u>trance</u> . Last June on Friday evening a burglar <u>decided</u> to a house. First he <u>went</u> into the living room
2.	and put the things into his sack. Next he came into the teitchen. The burglar opened the fridge and saw some bread and champaigne.
3.	The burglar was some cheese as well. The burglar was feeling hungry, so he took the food and sat at the table to have a snack. Then he remembered that he left the bottles of champaigne. Champaigne. The burglar went back for the bottles and quickly avant them. After that he went upstairs to the bedroom but suddenly he the feel treally tired, so he decided to sleep a bit.
	remembered that he left the bottles of champaigne. Champaign
4.	The burglar went back for the bottles and quickly
5	After that went upstairs to the bear out out suddenly he bear tereally tired, so he decided to sleep a bit. Unfortunately, the burglar slept the whole night and later in the morning when the police came he was still
	suddenly he really tired, so he decided to really and later
6	Unfortunately, the burglar $\frac{1}{10000000000000000000000000000000000$
	in bed.
2 2	Voeolb 10 Gr 10 10
	Total = (99.)

английский езык шифр 6+7 4924 предмет 1. This true story happened in France.
Last June on Friday evening a burglar decided to burgl a house. First he went into the to burgl and put the things into his living room and put the things into his sace. 2. Next he came into the kitchen. The burglar opened the fridge and saw some bread and champaigne. There was some cheese as well. burglar was feeling hungry, so he took 3. The burglar was feeling hungry, so he took the food and sat at the table to have a snack. Then he remembered that he left the bottles of champaigne.
4. The burglar went back for the bottles and quickly trank the champaigne 5. After that he went upstairs to the 5. Atter that we went upon to the felt velly tived, so bed room but suddenly he felt velly tived, so he decided to sleep a bit.
he decided to sleep a bit.
he decided the burglar slept the whole 6. Unfortunately, the burglar slept the whole night and later in the morning when the night and later in the was still in bed.